From: <u>nicola.fallis@comcast.net</u>

To: <u>City Council</u>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] hamlin Park - save

Date: Monday, October 09, 2017 9:33:15 AM

Dear Counsel members:

I am a long-time resident of Shoreline, since 1947. As a child I remember going to the park for Brownie & Girl Scout Day Camps as well as my brothers took part in Boy Scout activities, too. We've used the park for small hikes, etc., and do not wish to see parts of the park turned into Utility Truck Storage and everything that goes along with that. Too bad when they selected the first piece of property, that they didn't do a better job of checking into the land prior to making that acquisition.

We want Hamlin Park preserved for open space for ball games; trails to explore, etc., for our future generations in Shoreline. Please say "NO" to the proposal of using part of the Park for the Utility Trucks, etc. The oil and run-off will not be good from the vehicles.

Let's keep Hamlin Park as it is. Thank you,

Nikki Fallis, Shoreline Resident.